
 
 
 

AGENDA 
 

CONNECTICUT STATE BOARD OF EXAMINERS FOR PHYSICAL THERAPISTS 
 

Tuesday, December 3, 2019 at 9:00 AM 
Department of Public Health 

410 Capitol Avenue, Hartford CT 
Second Floor – Room A 

 
 
CALL TO ORDER 
 
 
I. MINUTES 
 Adoption of the minutes from October 1, 2019 
 
 
II. NEW BUSINESS 
 A. Reinstatement Application Review – Erica Vecchioly, PT 
   Frank Manna, Jr. License and Applications Analyst, DPH 
 
 B. Schedule meeting dates for 2020 
 
 
 
ADJOURN 
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The Department of Public Health is an equal opportunity provider and employer. 

 

If you require aid/accommodation to participate fully and fairly, 
please contact the Public Health Hearing Office at 860-509-7566 

 



 

 
The following minutes are draft minutes which are subject to revision and which have not yet been adopted by the Board. 

 
The Connecticut State Board of Examiners for Physical Therapists held a meeting on  
October 1, 2019 at the Legislative Office Building, 300 Capitol Avenue, Hearing Room 1-B,  
Hartford, Connecticut. 
 

BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT: Mary Lou Sanders, MS, BSN  
     Andrea O’Brien, PT 
     Michael J. Parisi, PT 
 
BOARD MEMBERS ABSENT Laurie Devaney, PT 
     James Ware, MD 
 
ALSO PRESENT   Kerry Colson, Assistant Attorney General 
     Stacy Schulman, Esq., Hearing Officer, DPH 
     Jeffrey Kardys, Board Liaison 
 

 
The meeting began at 9:05 a.m. 
 
I. MINUTES 

The minutes from the June 25, 2019 and July 8, 2019 meetings were reviewed.  Mr. Parisi 
made a motion, seconded by Ms. O’Brien, to adopt the minutes.  The motion passed. 

 
II. New Business 

A. Reinstatement after practicing with a lapsed license  
Stephen Carragher, Public Health Services Manager, DPH Practitioner Licensing Unit explained 
the current policy regarding practitioners who have continued to practice after their license has 
expired and are seeking reinstatement.  The current policy requires a reinstatement consent 
order which imposes a reprimand and a civil penalty which is calculated based on the time 
period the practitioner has continued to practice.  
Mr. Parisi made a motion, seconded by Ms. O’Brien to endorse DPH’s current policy/ 
The motion passed unanimously. 

 
III. ADJOURNMENT 

There was no further business and the meeting was adjourned at 9:13 a.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Mary Lou Sanders, MS, BSN 
Connecticut State Board of Examiners for Physical Therapists 

 

 


